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Employers in Puerto Rico must provide a model notice to employees in the event of a layoff

or reduction in working hours. The Secretary of the Puerto Rico Department of Labor and

Human Resources, Briseida Torres-Reyes, issued Circular Letter 2020-02 (only in Spanish)

on April 16, 2020.

The notice can be provided by mail, email, or text message. For employees already laid off or

already notified of a reduction in hours, the notice should be sent by mail, email, or text

message.

The specific language of the model notice is in Section IV of Circular Letter 2020-02 and

requires providing the following:

The statute that establishes unemployment benefits;

A statement that a claimant may request benefits during the first week in which

the claimant ceased to work or had reduced hours;

The website and call center number to file a claim or obtain more information

about filing a claim for unemployment benefits;

Information needed to file a claim; and

The website, email, and telephone number for questions regarding unemployment

benefits.

Please contact a Jackson Lewis attorney with any questions about compliance with Circular

Letter 2020-02 or other legal requirements.
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©2020 Jackson Lewis P.C. This material is provided for informational purposes only. It is not intended to constitute legal advice nor does it create a client-lawyer
relationship between Jackson Lewis and any recipient. Recipients should consult with counsel before taking any actions based on the information contained within this
material. This material may be considered attorney advertising in some jurisdictions. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome. 

Focused on employment and labor law since 1958, Jackson Lewis P.C.’s 1,000+ attorneys located in major cities nationwide consistently identify and respond to new
ways workplace law intersects business. We help employers develop proactive strategies, strong policies and business-oriented solutions to cultivate high-functioning
workforces that are engaged and stable, and share our clients’ goals to emphasize belonging and respect for the contributions of every employee. For more information,
visit https://www.jacksonlewis.com.
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